MINUTES OF THE GLEN AUSTIN RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION AGM – SATURDAY 19TH APRIL 2008 HELD AT CRESSET HOUSE, HAMPTON ROAD, GLEN AUSTIN AT 14.30 HOURS
ATTENDANCE – 58

APOLOGIES:  Cheryl Marais, Rodney James and Mr & Mrs Makay.
The Minutes of the 2007 AGM were confirmed as a true record by  Anna from Cresset House and seconded by Mr  

A Bahmann.

The Chairman, Alexandre Teixeira welcomed all those present and gave his report for the last year.  Committee members had attended over 120 meetings dealing with things happening in Glen Austin.  However GARA cannot take up all the issues due to low membership.
RATES

Mr George Hillhouse explained in full the new rates system and the procedures for objection.

Mr S Vosloo asked about Title category of Agricultural Holdings.

Mrs B Bell also needed clarification as the Title Deeds state Agricultural Holdings – would these Deeds have to be changed.  The Chairman replied that this would be covered later.  Vacant land would be charged at a much higher rate in the Rand
DEVELOPMENTS

The Chairman explained that the Rates were revised in 2006 and 2007 and would be implemented in July 2008.
Zonki’zizwe – a further Environmental Impact Assessment was required.  The original Draft Study was available at the Peoples Centre and Libraries.  Development on the north side of the runway had been objected to, but will be reassessed around 2020.

The Gautrain was on schedule and committee members had attended the meetings held at Randjiesfontein each month.  It was on the radio that the census of opinion was that property within close radius of the Gautrain will increase in value.

The K56 and PW5 will go ahead but there will be no access to Glen Austin from the K56.

All roads will be upgraded to Class 1 roads within the next five years.

Mr J Van Kroonenburg asked what the red line on the map was from Donovan Road, through properties to Olifantsfontein Road.  The Chairman replied that this once was a proposed road, but plans had been cancelled.

In approximately 5 years time residents may be able to subdivide plots into a minimum of 1000 sq m.  At the moment there are still no sewage systems in Glen Austin, but if a resident west if Allan Road, paid for a sewage pipe to be linked to the existing system to the north, this would open up the area to further development.

At the IDP Budget Meeting, we were poorly represented, but managed to secure the upgrading of roads in Glen Austin and the rest of the Ward, as a priority.  The Budget is for three years starting July 2009.
SECURITY

Mr Ian Measures gave a short talk on security.  He reiterated that residents must be alert when approaching their properties and testing of alarm systems regularly was important.  The radio system was explained and a sample radio shown to the residents present. GARA pays the radio licence.  Shirley Winter can be contacted on 011 805 1346 for more information.

The police reservists need more members and they meet on the first Tuesday of the month at 1900 hours at Midrand Police Station.  The Midrand Police Forum for the general public meets on the last Tuesday of the month at 1900 hours at the Midrand Police Station.

A security magazine has given GARA permission for articles to be sent to members via email.

Mr Measures asked those present if a meeting was arranged for a talk on security every quarter would anyone be interested in attending.  One third of those present raised hands.  He also mentioned  that all firearm licences must be renewed as soon as possible.
GARDEN CLUB AND BRIDGE CLUB

Mrs Patsy Kreel gave details of the Midrand Garden Club which meets on the third Saturday of each month at Cresset House at 2 pm.  
New blood was required for the Bridge Club, which was also very active. Patsy can be contacted on 082 456 3774.
MEMBERSHIP

Mr Hillhouse reiterated that the more members we have, the more our voice will be heard.  Membership is R240.00 per year (January to December) and R120 for pensioners.  At present there are only about 20 members.
ROAD CLOSURES

Mr Adri van der Veer gave a presentation on the proposed road closures in Glen Austin.  This had not been instigated by the Glen Austin Residents’ Association.  

The area is to be divided into four.  Some fencing was already in place along the Old Pretoria Road.  Gary Duke Attorneys had been approached to help with the legal system.

Mr S Vosloo asked about Allan Road.  This is a provincial road, so closing it would be a problem.

A lady said she had seen plans by Mrs Strydom to build on the East side of Glen Austin, near the Pan.  The Chairman knew nothing of this and will pursue the matter.

Mr J van Krooonenburg stated it was previously planned that Provincial Roads Department would provide a fence along the proposed K56; therefore maybe two sections out of the four would have fencing put in place.  The remaining two sections would have to be paid for by residents. 
It was asked when the road closure would take place.  At the moment there is no time frame as the legal documents have to be submitted first.

Road closures improve the value of properties.

REQUEST FOR MORE COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Mr Donovan Bester and Mr Adri van der Veer volunteered.

QUESTION TIME
Mr John Logan brought up the matter of business’s being closed down along the  Old Olifantsfontein Road by the Council.  The Chairman replied that the properties in question do not have business rights and therefore are only paying residential rates.  Those involved must change their Title Deeds and from residential to business and register with SARS.

Mr Logan said that he had been to the Council and tried to obtain the necessary forms to change to business rights, but his request was refused.
The Chairman said he would give Mr Logan the contact details  of Rhina  at the Peoples Centre, and of our Councillor Sinnah Rhamakhula.  Our Councillor had been invited to the AGM, but as per last year, she was not present.

Mr Jan Van Kroonenburg thanked the Committee for all their endeavours during the past year, but membership must increase for our voice to be heard.   He also asked if Mr Teixeira was standing again for Chairman.  Mr Teixeira replied that he would stand for one more year.

The Chairman thanked his Committee members who spend a lot of their spare time sitting for hours on the phone getting such things as grass cutting done and trying to help residents with their problems whether they are members of GARA or not.

Cresset House was thanked for allowing us to use their premises for the AGM.  Residents were urged to support Cresset House with their sales of  fruit, vegetables, cakes and bread.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 16.30 hours

ALEXANDRE B TEIXEIRA
CHAIRMAN
